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LAW CENTER

November 15, 2021

The Honorable Jerrold Nadler, Chairman
The Honorable Jim Jordan, Ranking Member
Committee on the Judiciary

United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Re:  H.R. 445, the “Ending Forced Arbitration of Sexual Assault and
Sexual Harassment Act of 2021

Dear Chairman Nadler and Ranking Member Jordan:

Independent Women’s Law Center is pleased that you are holding this important hearing on
whether to allow victims of workplace sexual harassment and assault unilaterally to opt out of pre-
dispute arbitration agreements.

I write today to focus this Committee’s attention on two dispositive questions:

1. Are victims of workplace sexual misconduct better off in court than in arbitration?

2. Are workplace sexual misconduct claims fundamentally different from other employee
claims, such that they must be adjudicated in a different forum?

If the answer to either of these questions is “no,” then there is no principled reason to exempt this
narrow category of claims from otherwise valid workplace arbitration agreements, and I urge you
to reject any legislation that would do so.

Are victims of workplace sexual misconduct better off in court than in arbitration?

The honest answer is, no.

As members of this Committee are well aware, an individual can pursue all of the same claims and
remedies in arbitration that she can pursue in court. And she is able to reap the same amount of

monetary damages in arbitration as in court. The only difference between arbitration and full-
blown litigation is the setting.







